MOV 02 /00 16:03 CCNK



UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COP.2/2RCE National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

National Marine Fisheries Service P.O. Box 21668 Juneau, Alaska 99802-1668

November 2, 1990

Dr. Clarence G. Pautzke
Executive Director
North Pacific Fishery Management Council
P.O. Box 103136
Anchorage, Alaska 99510

Dear Clarence:

At its September meeting, the Council recommended that the International Pacific Halibut Commission divide Regulatory Area 4E and establish separate halibut quotas for the Bristol Bay and Nelson and Nunivak Islands fisheries. In a letter dated October 15, 1990, Commission Director Donald McCaughran affirmed that he would present the recommendation to the Commission for consideration, but advised that the Commission staff views this recommendation as allocative in nature and without biological justification.

As you know, the Commission may develop halibut regulations to promote conservation, but regulations having allocation as a primary purpose must be developed by the Council for implementation by the Secretary of Commerce. Consequently, if the Commission determines that the division of Area 4E cannot be justified as a conservation measure, the Commission will not be able to act upon the Council's recommendation. It is also possible that the Canadian Commissioners will fail to approve any halibut regulations for 1991 in protest over halibut bycatch in the groundfish fisheries off Alaska. In anticipation of either event, the Council may wish to develop its own Area 4E regulations for implementation by the Secretary.

We may wish to have the Council discuss this during the teleconference scheduled for November 15. We could prepare the necessary analysis and supporting documents for consideration at the December meeting. The Council could then send it out for public review with final approval and recommendation to the Secretary at the January meeting. This should put the regulations in place before the beginning of the 4E season.

Sincerely,

Steven Pennoyer

NMFS Alaska Regional Director



INTERNATIONAL PACIFIC HALIBUT COMMISSION

DIRECTOR DONALD A. MC CAUGHRAN

P.O. BOX 95009 SEATTLE, WA 98145-2009

A AK		• "		
PENNOYER		ESTABLISHED BY A CONVENTION BETWEEN CANADA	<u>ari i butan butan butan balan balan</u>	TELEPHONE
:AU, AK E.A. WADE T.E. WA /ILLIAMSON EY, B.C.		AND THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA		
	- 000			504
	OCT 191950		4.00 (0.00)	FAX: ·\· (206) 632-2983
	G O.	October 15, 1990		
		i	5 21 30 1 2	
	•		2000/124.3	
			1.42 - 34450	•
			i to az zada.	,
Dr. Clarence G. Pautzke		Sec., Typ.st	•••••	
Executive	Director			-
North Paci	fic Fishery Manager	nent Council		
P.O. Box 1	-			

Dear Clarence:

Anchorage, Alaska 99510

Thank you for forwarding the Council's halibut recommendations. I will pass them on to the Commission prior to our annual meeting.

With respect to the Area 4E split; the staff sees no biological reason to divide the area. The division you seek is for allocative purposes only. However, the staff will not make the decision, the Commission will. I believe that under the present division of labor, the Council should allocate a negotiated division of the quota to the two groups.

Sincerely yours,

Donald A. McCaughran Director

DAM:ps

cc: Commissioners